











GENERAL MEETING: KOLPING
88TH ST., MARCH 4, 2012

Chairman of the Board, James Rohrbacher
opened the meeting.

Acceptance of Minutes: The minutes of the
last General Meeting were published in the
June bulletin. Motion to accept: G. Schmitt.
Seconded by D. Noll.

President's Report: Bob Hemsing: The Society
is doing well and moving forward in its mission
in providing temporary housing for travelers
and interns. Thanks to the managers of the
houses: Ernst Endrich (88th Street and Kolping
on the Course) and Heidi Umland (Kolping on
Hudson). Jerry Fullam will be the new assistant
manager at KOH. Thanks for your support in
donating to the raffles which support KOH and
also today's raffle, which supports the Joseph
Sartorius Scholarship fund.

Elections: There are 3 spots for the Senior
Board and 3 people running. They each said
a few things about themselves.

Dennis Noll: has been a Kolping member for
about 24 years and is a current member of
the board and would consider it an honor and
a privilege to continue serving.

John Reitter: has been instrumental on the
board, serving as financial advisor, Treasurer,
and also on the board of International Kolping
and National Kolping, as well as being the
representative to the United Nations.
Gerhard Schmitt: has been a member for
about 30 years and has been on the board
for about half that time. He is active at K88
and KOH.

All were accepted by acclamation.

There are four spots open for the Junior
Board and 4 people running:

Albert Sartorius, Jr: has appreciated serving
on the board in accordance with Kolping's
values. He hopes to continue serving and to
become more active.

Ann Horan Hemsing: would like to return
to serving on the board, after her temporary
“retirement.”

Hans Lechner: was born in Munich and
Kolping was his sponsor when he came to
America in '63, where he eventually started
his own business as a subcontractor. He is a
Master Rigger for cranes. He was president
of the Bavarian Edelweiss and belongs to
the Peekskill German-American club. Hans
joined Kolping in 1990. As he is now partially
retired, he will have some time to participate
and would like to contribute his talents to the
board.

Donna Richardson: has served on the board
for the last two years and has been a member
for 25 years. She hopes to pass the Kolping
values and dedication that her parents, the

Koerner's, showed to Kolping to her children
by volunteering her time helping out at many
Kolping events, including KOH clean-up, the
Christmas party, the Golf Outing and joining
John Reitter as U.N. representative.
All were accepted by acclamation.

Controller’'s Report: Ted Dengler: New York
Kolping for the year of 2011 had a positive
income of $55,000. While it is good we
are in positive territory, it is less than last
year's result. Kolping on Hudson needed
extra funds from the Preservation Fund and
from K88 House in order to keep running.
Basically, KOH is being subsidized by almost
1 /2 of its expenses. So, when you go to
KOH, appreciate the discount you are getting.
Kolping on the Concourse operated at a loss
this year due to personnel changes.

Motion made and accepted to accept the
financials: G. Schmitt/B. Hemsing

Endowment Fund Report: Bernard Dengler:
The Endowment fund is managed by three
trustees and Al Preisser in Texas contributed
greatly to managing the portfolio and had
a 4.5% return. It did as well or better than
some professionally managed funds. For the
fund to grow, it depends on donations from
our members. Please consider the Fund in
your will.

House Reports:

K88: Gerhard Schmitt for Ernst Endrich:
Projects this year included upgrading the
bathroom toilets and replacement of the
boiler, along with checking the radiators. In
accordance with Local Law 11, the facade
of the building needs to be inspected and
refaced. Scaffolding will need to be erected.
Cost is expected to be around $45,000.
Kolping on the Concourse: Bernard Preisser:
In the last year Jorge Paris the manager
retired and Ernst Endrich has taken over as
manager, with the assistant manager being
Tony. The building is breaking even due to re-
investment for maintenance. The plumbing is
being upgraded to decrease water bills, at a
cost of $40,000. Compliance to Local Law
11 will be more expensive than K88, as KOC
is on a corner and there is more facade to
check. The house is currently full.

Kolping on Hudson: Bob Hemsing:
Renovation work is going on to replace
the septic tank near Fr. Assmuth hall to fix
drainage issues. The roof on the main house
was also fixed. The clean-up will start on April
weekends after Easter and go until Mother’s
Day. There is still one room available for
the summer, please contact Heidi if you are
interested.

International Board Report: B. Preisser:
We have a new international Praesis: Msgr
Dillenburg. Our international secretary,

Hubert Tintelott will retire after 40 years. As
International only has three employees, this is
a major change. Also, our own John Reitter
will retire from the International Board. This
past fall, we celebrated the anniversary of the
Beatification of Adolf Kolping.

National Board Report: B. Preisser: The
National Convention will be in San Francisco
this Labor Day 2012. Everyone should be
receiving a mailing soon. Please consider
taking a Patron Ad to support the convention
and consider being part of the event.

Membership Report / Secretary Report:
Muriel Fullam: We have 174 family
memberships and 111 singles, for a total
of 459 members. We have 15 applications
for new members and interviews will be
conducted. The Advent project raised $650.
The Lenten project will be for the Veteran's
food pantry in Montrose. The raffle raised
$1,200 for the Joe Sartorius Fund. Thanks
to all who donated, especially those who sent
in something extra with their raffle tickets.
At Montrose, we are working to have the
pool open two nights a week; the bar will be
open whenever the pool is open on weekday
afternoons and serve snacks and specials.
We will have some new events at Montrose:
the pool will be open more days and the bar
will be open more nights, including Friday
nights for cocktails. The bulletin is now being
sent out with a non-profit postage stamp,
saving us postage. Lou Colletti has accepted
the position of Grant Writer.

KOVA (Kolping Occupation Vocational
Apostolate): Gerhard Schmitt: This initiative
is to help fund internships in trades. An
application was received from Grohe, a high
end plumbing fixture company, who is looking
for an assistant. KOVA would help sponsor
the position. If a young member is interested,
please contact Gerhard.

Praeses Report: Fr. Bretone: The scripture
today was the Transfiguration. Jesus is
giving a glimpse to us of what He really is.
Kolping gives a window to what the family
is. Through Kolping 88 Street and Kolping
on the Concourse, Kolping provides room
and community to travelers. KOH provides
vacation time to the family. March 24 is a
Barn Dance in Howard Beach which funds Fr.
Bretone's Eternal Flame of Hope Ministries.
The purpose is to bring people closer to
God through art, nature and spirituality.
The centerpiece is a 46 acre spiritual
retreat property called Heaven's Embrace in
Barryville, NY which includes 3 waterfalls, a
studio chapel and hiking/walking trails.

The meeting closed with a prayer and the
Kolping song.


















